


Dear Friends,
I always enjoy writing to you in the Echoes. This gives me the opportunity to share not

only what is going on in the life of the school but also what is going on in my heart. I find
it very difficult to separate these two since The Baptist College of Florida occupies such a
large and prominent place in my heart. As I write today I find myself focusing on a longer
period of time than usual. May 2005 marked fifteen years since I had the privilege of
becoming the sixth president of this wonderful school.

During the last fifteen years I have had the most wonderful opportunity for service of
any time in my life. I have seen my family increase from Ruth Ann, Alex, Lisa and me to
two more children (Ron Potter and Gretchen Shepherd) by marriage and five wonderful
grandchildren (Samantha, Neal, Brianna, Evan, and Thomas). I have seen my college fam-
ily increase to 749 students in Graceville, Brandon, Orlando, Jacksonville, Pensacola, and
around the world through our Internet based degree programs. Add to that an increased
number of faculty and staff over the years, and I have a great group for which to be thank-
ful.

The passing of time always comes with the expense of the passing of significant peo-
ple in our lives. Dr. J.W. Lee was certainly one of those significant persons for all of us.
His Christian character and dedication to the teaching of God’s word were hallmarks of
Dr. Lee’s life. With his passing from the campus scene a large void is left. But in our
hearts a great place has been filled by the life and work of this great servant of our Lord.

In this particular issue of Echoes each year we have the opportunity to recognize those
individuals and groups that have helped us during the past year. Without the generosity of
God’s people we simply would not be able to carry out the work that has been given to us.
I pray God’s richest blessings on each of you for your generous Christian spirit.

Truly our Lord has done great and wonderful things in the life of this college. None of
what we see today would be possible without the hard work, prayers and support of dedi-
cated trustees, former faculty members and students, alumni, and the leadership and
churches of the Florida Baptist Convention. As you read this issue of Echoes I hope that
you will be able to catch a glimpse of the gratitude that I feel for the past and the excite-
ment that I have for the future of the college that is “Changing the World Through the
Unchanging Word.” 

God Bless You,

Thomas A. Kinchen
President
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When I came to the college in 1990 I
made the statement that it was my objective
to see that what was then known as Florida
Baptist Theological College became the
“college of choice for those committed to
vocational Christian serv-
ice.” I received some var-
ied reactions to that state-
ment. They ranged from
those who were dismis-
sive of my untested exu-
berance to those who
seemed to think that such
folly would soon end in
disappointment. 

Well it was untested
exuberance then, but it
has been tested over the
years. There have been
some disappointments
along the way. But I can say today, with
more exuberance than ever before that while
we have not arrived at our goals we are
much further down the road than ever
before toward that objective, and I know of
no other school that is ahead of us in that
quest.

During these years we have had several
changes in personnel at the college. Some of
our folks have gone on to be with the Lord.
Others have retired, and still others have
gone on to other places of service. A good

number of those who
were here in 1990 are
still in service at the col-
lege, and we have seen a
large number of new
additions to the family.
As we have increased
and diversified the pro-
grams of the college, our
Lord has always provid-
ed uniquely gifted indi-
viduals to fill the places
of responsibility.
The programs of instruc-
tion and service at the

school have gone through some significant
changes. Throughout all of the changes we
have been very careful to maintain the
integrity and focus of the institution. My
watchword throughout these fifteen years
has been that principles are unchanging and
practices are ever-changing. 

All of our academic programs have
undergone structural changes. Some have
been minor, while others have represented
major overhauls. Several new degree pro-
grams have been established. In recent
years we have instituted a new program of
theological and general education founda-
tions for all degree programs.

In 1998 we established a program of
teacher education as a part of the curriculum
of the college. This program expansion has
provided many students
with a new opportunity for
service, and it has provid-
ed countless students in
public and private schools
with an increased opportu-
nity to have highly skilled
teachers trained in a
Christian worldview. Other new degree pro-
grams include the areas of music education,
missions, and leadership. 

The expansion of our distance education
program has been an ongoing development.
Through the addition of four off campus
sites, interactive television, and Internet
based degree programs we have seen our
distance education program account for an
ever increasing percentage of our student
enrollment.

Several new areas of work have been
established. Among these are the senior vice
president, the vice president for institution-

al advancement, the department of student
services, the department of enrollment man-
agement, the department of information
services, and the department of information
technology. 

Another addition has been that of the
campus radio station which broadcasts in
the local area and web casts around the
world.  All of these are aimed at providing
the highest quality services for an increas-
ing student body. 

T h e
property of
the college
has under-
gone radi-
cal change
over these
f i f t e e n

years. Two major buildings on the campus
have been demolished. Five new buildings
have been constructed. Nine buildings have
received major renovation and/or expan-
sion. 

In addition to these the Heritage Village
with its eleven buildings has been con-
structed. Another two buildings have been
donated and are awaiting relocation to the
village. Six new Shepherds Cottages have
been constructed for use by retired minis-
ters. The college has acquired eleven new
parcels of property in Graceville totaling
eighty-six acres with seven buildings.

R e t r o s p e c t i v e

1990 - 2005

1990-2005
Retrospective, 

Perspective,

Prospective

The Baptist College of Florida is cur-
rently enjoying its greatest period of
growth, expansion and service. During the
last year we have seen 749 students enrolled
in programs of study leading to fourteen dif-
ferent majors. This is an all time record
enrollment in an all time record number of
major fields. 

With the continuing growth of our dis-

tance education program, twenty percent of
our students are involved in studies away
from the home campus in Graceville. 

The demographics of our student body
have changed significantly. Our current stu-
dent body is younger, more apt to be single,
and more represented by females and non-
Anglos than were the student bodies of the
past. 

p e r s p e c t i v e

“Well it was
untested

exuberance then,
but it has been
tested over the

years.”
--Thomas A. Kinchen

by Dr. Thomas A. Kinchen



6  w ECHOES  / SUMMER 2005 ECHOES  / SUMMER 2005 w 7

1990 - 2005  

Our students, faculty and staff are vital-
ly involved in service beyond the class-
room. A large portion of our folks are
involved as staff members in churches
around the area. Others are in volunteer
roles in the churches. 

Increasing numbers of our students and
faculty are involved in mission trips. A new
degree in missions requires internships on
the field. During the last year we have been

involved in missions in at least eight inter-
national sites as well as across the United
States. 

Evangelism is central to our activities
through classes as well as individual inter-
action. Through one of our evangelism
classes over the past three semesters, 191
persons have been led to faith in Jesus
Christ as a result of the work of our stu-
dents.

A review of our recent past leaves the
undeniable realization that our Lord has
truly blessed The Baptist College of
Florida. Who could have imagined what the
Lord would do in these 15 years? 

The prospective for the future is built on
the realization of the past and the anticipa-
tion of even greater evidences of His bless-
ings in the future. Just imagine what the
future holds.

I fully anticipate that the future will
bring increases in all of
the areas of enrollment,
personnel, programs and
property at the college.
We will see continued
strengthening and growth
in Graceville as well as in
our distance sites and our
Internet based programs.

New degree programs
are close on the horizon.
The trustees have already
approved the addition of
a graduate school at the
college. We plan to offer
the first courses leading to the Master of
Arts in Christian Studies beginning in the
fall of 2006. Other graduate degree areas
will follow as soon as accrediting and
resource requirements are met. 

Additional areas of study are planned for

the undergraduate program. These include
degrees in communication and business
administration and management. Both of
these are sorely needed in the Christian
community. Just imagine how many more
lives will be touched for Christ through
these new ministries. 

As the student body and programs grow
there will be the need for additional proper-
ties. Currently the R.G. Lee Chapel is
undergoing major renovation and expan-

sion. Plans are in process
for the construction of a
new wellness center, a
new fine arts center, an
expanded center for radio
and television, and a new
center for missions and
evangelism. 
In the very near future
we will need to construct
additional student hous-
ing on the campus.
Additionally we are in
the process of updating
and upgrading all of our

existing buildings.
Additional faculty and staff members

will be required for the continuing growth
of the college. Currently our folks are doing
a wonderful job, but growth must continue
in the area of personnel acquisition. Just

p r o s p e c t i v e

“Who could
have imagined

what the
Lord would
do in these
15 years?”

--Thomas A. Kinchen

BCF’s Music Department presented a foot-stompin’ good time at their production of Rodgers and Hammerstein’s
Oklahoma! Presented May 5 & 6 to sold-out crowds, the 45-member cast of students and faculty were a crowd pleaser.
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Thirty-six year Baptist College of
Florida (BCF) professor Jerry “J.W.” Lee,
72, died April 23 in Graceville following a
two-year battle with cancer.

Services held Monday, April 25 drew a
crowd of over 700 to the Baptist College of
Florida campus where friends and co-work-
ers remembered the life of the man whose
legacy has spanned over three and a half
decades and impacted thousands of stu-
dents. 

“Dr. J.W. Lee . . . has impacted the lives
of more individuals for good and for king-
dom service than any man who has ever
served at BCF, and that puts him in great
company,” said BCF President Dr. Thomas
A. Kinchen of the long-time
fixture on the campus. 

“Nobody had a larger
tribe or a larger following.”
Many of these students
returned to the BCF campus
for the service to honor their
teacher and friend. 

Speakers, as chosen by
Lee in his final days, out-
lined his life as a churchman,
educator and academician,
denominational loyalist,
friend and family leader. 

Fellow professor Dr.
Jerry Windsor recounted Lee’s early days of
ministry on the banks of the Mississippi
River at the age of 18 in 1951 when Lee sur-
rendered to God’s calling on his life. 

According to notes left by Lee himself,
he pastored six churches and served as
interim pastor of 42 churches, a record for
the state of Florida in Southern Baptist
work. He authored articles for numerous
denominational publications and guided 10
trips to Israel and Europe. 

Lee joined the staff of BCF, then Baptist
Bible Institute, in 1969 and 36 years later,
according to Kinchen, “died on duty.” At
his death, Lee was still employed at BCF as
senior professor of Old Testament, although
he had been unable to teach classes for sev-
eral semesters. 

Lee’s commitment to his students is
what many said set him apart. “Dr. Lee had
the mind of a scholar and it showed for any-

one that talked with him. He made the
prophets walk through class. He made the
Psalms sing afresh and anew,” explained
Kinchen. 

“But he had not only the mind of the
scholar; he had the heart and the passion of
a pastor,” told Kinchen of the draw Lee had
on his students. “For after teaching 35
years, he still couldn’t teach Isaiah without
crying, and I’m grateful that he couldn’t.” 

The tribute was dotted with moments of
laughter noting Lee’s archetypal qualities
including meticulous planning and note-
taking on half sheets of paper. This was a
habit that followed him through planning
his own funeral service as each speaker

stood before the group with a
half sheet of paper in hand.

Speaking of Lee’s thor-
ough planning of this service,
Kinchen noted to roaring
laughter, “Some of you who
studied under him will not be
surprised that his instructions
were on half sheets of paper.”

Lee’s sense of humor
was also carried through to
this final service in choosing
past graders as pallbearers

leaving a note as read by
Kinchen, “These men have

served me, assisted me, and carried me
through the years, so it is appropriate that
they continue to do so now.” 

Lee’s scholarly bent combined with his
love for students and contagiously gregari-
ous personality has indeed impacted the
lives of countless students. “Jerry Lee was
bigger than life on the campus of the Baptist
College of Florida because of everyone’s
respect for him,” said Dr. Jerry Windsor. “In
Jesus Christ he is now larger than death . . .
may his tribe increase.”

Lee is survived by wife of 52 ½ years,
Joyce Yvonne, three adult children, one sis-
ter and five grandchildren. He was buried at
Marvin Chapel Cemetery in Graceville. 

The objective is “Changing the World
Through the Unchanging Word.” The needs
are great. The opportunities are many. The
prayers are fervent. The future is bright. The
time is now. 

The last fifteen years are now sight. I
look forward to the upcoming years as we
walk together in faith and I can hardly
imagine what God has in store. May God
bless us all in the joy of the journey.

Lee  

Long-time BCF professor
passes, life’s impact great

1990 - 2005

imagine the new skills and fervor for the
mission these new faculty and staff mem-
bers will add to our campus.

The Baptist College of Florida
currently ranks in the top three
colleges related to Southern
Baptists in the number of gradu-
ates going into vocational
Christian service. At the same
time the school ranks at or
near the bottom of the list of
these schools in the level of
tuition and fees. 

In fact, The Baptist
College of Florida ranked at
the bottom of the list of
Southern Baptist colleges in the
area of tuition and fees reported through the
Association of Southern Baptist Colleges

and Schools in 2004-2005. 
If we are to continue to offer top quality

Christian education and continue to grow
we must have the financial resources
required. I am grateful to the Florida Baptist

Convention for its continuing
support through the

Cooperative Program.
Also, I am grateful to
our faithful donors
who support us. 

We are contin-
ually working to

enlarge our support
group so that we can pro-

vide the highest quality
Christian education at a price

that is affordable to all whom God has
called into service.

c o n c l u s i o n

Memorials may be made to the Dr. J.W.
and Joyce Lee Scholarship Fund at
BCF by calling (800) 328-2660, ext. 416.



Benefactor's
Circle
Gifts of $10,000 &
above

B. R. Chamberlain Foundation
Chatlos Foundation
Christian Mission Concerns of
Tennessee
Buford & Judy Cox
J. Nixon & Linnea Daniel
Roy & Carol Dowdy
Alfred I. DuPont Foundation, 

Inc.
Estate of Delene M. Woodham
Jerry & Pam Hickox/H & H
Transport
Pick Hollinger Trust
Logan & Opal Lewis
David & Carolyn McCormick
Charles R. & Betty Parker
Larry E. & Frances Taylor
Gretchen Scott Vann

Fellow’s Circle
Gifts of $5,000 to
$9,999

AmSher, LLC/Jack Sherrer
Doyle E. & Debbie Carlton
Jack & Jan Cunningham
Walter & Jacqueline Draughon
Earl Hutto Foundation, Inc.
Jeffrey L. Howard
Ray & June Howard
Thomas A. & Ruth Ann Kinchen
J.W. & Joyce Lee
Charles A. & Dorothy Litzell

Don & Laura McMullan
Donald R. & Sarah Odom
Angus Dennis Pledger
Claudia T. Pledger
Wiley & Betty Richards
Charles M. & Babara Tomlinson
Jerry & Jerry Mae Windsor
Woodberry Carlton Foundation,
Inc. 

patron’s Circle
Gifts of $2,000 to
$4,999

Ben & Barbara Amlong
Sammy Bailey
Baptist Foundation of Alabama
Daniel J. Bayse
Carol Jan Beasley
Jeff & Mina Bloodworth
Michael & Nancy Burns
Sammy & Karen Clary
Cornelius B. Davis
Billye Dowdy
Hank & Carol Frisbie
Richard R. Frisbie
Billy G. & Betty Gadd
Donald R. & Anne Graham
R.C. & Barbara Hammack
Nancy M. Keel
Mazie Ketner
Grace M. Manring
William Stuart & Frances
McArthur
M.G. Nelson
Jerry E. & Shelvie Oswalt
Robert & Katherine Pforte
Randy & Laurin Shultz
William E. & Teresa Sheffield
Charles J. & Marian Talley

William A. & Joan Timmons
Uretek USA, Inc.

Founder’s Circle
Gifts of $1,000 to
$1,999

Jeanette Bailey
Roy B. & Shirley Bateman
Fran Carlton
Doris Chandler
Lota G. Coffel
David & Connie Coggins
Evelyn M. Collier
Tom Crutchfield
Ronald O. Ethridge
Mildred Farrior
Suzanne Scarboro Gilbert
Charles Grimsley
William & Beverly Hild
Thomas & Helen Holcomb
Michael & Candy Hunkus
Stroud Jackson
Stephen D. & Janis Kelley
John D. & Karen Lay
Mark & Stephanie Long
Gail Mann
Philip & Charlene Martin
Francis J. & Martha Martin
R.L. & Betty Massey
Arthur & Jean McDougal
Kimberle I. Moon
Curtis Phillips
Poole Management Company
William H. & Helen Sanders
Marcus D. & Linda Shackelford
Helen Touchton
Frances Ward
H.A. & Muriel Watson
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president’s
council
Gifts of $500 to
$999

Richard & Heather Allen
Eugene Branch
Rose Marie Chapman
Jimmy & Sue Clanton
Thomas & Bernice Conrad
Willis & Elizabeth Coulliette
Hugh & Shirley Dampier
James L. & Linda Devane
W.M. & Sonja Donnell
Bill & Polly Floyd
Ray W. Fox
Joe Franklin
Georgeanna Geyer
Angela E. Glover
Forest & Beverly Goodrum
Elouise Green
James S. Hallford
Leadie C. Haynes
Angus & Anne J. Hudspeth
Thomas B. & Oveida Johnson
Dwight W. & Carolyn Kelley
James F. & Denise Kelley
Martha G. Kennon
T. Alex & Gretchen Kinchen
S. Thomas & Donna Kolb
Max L. & Sue Laseter
Guy E. Laton
Leuenberger’s SuperMarket
Jackie T. Malone
Stan S. & Leslie Martin
Freddie P. McIntosh
James R. McLin
Bob Montrone
Louis Nester
Jim Raker
Frances Ratzlaff
Jack W. Ready
Paul D. & Laura Robinson
Marion Roche
Chet & Renee Roden
Raymond L. & Hope Shannon
J. Edward & Carolyn Tate
Hugh Troyer
Phillip C. Waites
H. Haskell White

sustainer’s
cirlce
Gifts of $250 to
$499

Marshall & Laura Blick
Brown Street Press
Catherine D. Bugg
Joe H. & Ann Courson
Cecil L. & Eva Daivs
Myles & Cindy Dowdy
William H. & Linda Floyd
Gregory & Sarah Ford
Rick & Dawn Freeman
Rachel J. Godwin
Woodrow Hatcher
Glenda S. Henderson

Robin & Terry Jumper
James F. Lee
Kyle S. & Cara Luke
Robert E. & Betty Major
Patrick R. & Jackie Malone
Wanda Lou McDonald
Shirley R. McKinney
Irvin H. & Pheobe Murrell
Robert L. New
Dennis L. & Avis Newton
James T. & Charlotte Owens
Angela W. Rathel
Mark A. Rathel
Patricia P. Render
Jim W. & Nancy Robinett
Eula Saylor
Robert Shumaker
Gus & Ginger Spanos
Tod B. & Deborah Tanner
Jeff L. Thomas
Laura L. Tice
Judson & Linda Vaughn
Vic’s Tie Beam Inc.
David Watford
Jamey Westbrook
Fred & Cathy Williams
Laurita H. Woodham

ten-a-month
club
Gifts of $120 to
$249

Joseph C. & Rhonda Alain
Kay S. Albritton
Luther & Iris Ates
Larry L. & Gayle Bazer
Wendell Elwin Beall
Doyle Bell
Christopher & Natasha Bishop
Willard & Marguerite Boman
John E. & Patricia Boozer
Lynn & Annie Lois Bridges
Cynthia Lynn Brinkley
William B. Brinkley
Howard A. & Margaret Budden
Christopher & Mary Burghoff
Carvil E. Chalk
Lettie A. Chinaris
Dorothy Crowell
Charles Y. Davis
Marshall Davis
Doris Davis
Martha Sue Diehl
Phillip & Mary Draayom
Hubert S. & Tamara Ellison
Henry & Judy Fullington
Josephine C. Garrett
J. Frank & Dixie Hay
David Wolfe Hecht
Harry Holmes
Doris T. Howell
Gary L. & Joyce Johnson
DeVane & Peggy Mason
Sarah Jo McInnis
W.D. McInnis
Martha Kay McRae
Noel F. & Peggy Morris
Jack W. & Terrye Morrow
Joseph R. & Martha Nanney

Don & Sharon Norris
Raymond & Barbie O’Quinn
Michael & Stephanie Orr
James D. & Teresa Pace
Wille B. & Pat Parker
Paul E. Puckett
Larry Joe & Terri Purcell
Cathy Brock Revell
Elinor E. Roberts
Jere Segrest
John Edward Shaffett
Keith J. & Patricia Shamrock
Doris Lee Shew
A. Kent Shoemaker
Lois Shotwell
Charlotte Smith
Rocky & Irene Smith
Thomas Edward Smith
Southern Baptist Foundation
Chad & Heather Stewart
Susanne S. Stimson
Collean H. Stokes
James L. Terpo
John M. & Laurita Ward
L. Trevette & JoAnn Weeks
Jeff & Sylvia Williams
Robert I. & Susan Wilson
Samuel Ellis Wimberly
S. Adrian & Charline Wingate

friend’s circle
Gifts up to $119

J. Paul Albritton
Dorothy Albritton
Brenda Alford
Raymond C. Arnold
Opal Bailey
Millie Bazzel
R. Luther & Vera Beauchamp
Jerry & Tracy Bentley
Best Value Inn
Franklin & Carline Bodiford
Matthew A. Bonnette
Trap & Gail Bowen
Ronald & Judith Branning
Jennifer N. Braxton
Walter Mark Bristow
Blake & Donna Brookerd
Jackie R. Brown
Melodye Alese Brown
Stephen H. Brown
David Russell Bryan
Geneva Burch
Stanley P. & Patricia Canfield
Marcus D. & Kathy Caraway
Lester D. & Glenice Clark
D. Craig & Karen Conner
Doyle Conner
Alfred Lee Conniff
Gretchen Deannette Conrad
Robert J. & Virgina Cook
Marjory S. Coxey
Cristel H. Curtis
Earnestine Daniels
J. Herman Davis
Clarence & Elorene Denney
John Michael Dickens
Charles A. Dickson

2004
Supporter’s Tribute 
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An annual report of gifts to The Baptist College of Florida is published each year.
All gifts received during the preceding calendar year are included. The purpose is

to express appreciation to those who have shared on behalf of students,
faculty, staff and trustees. Extreme care is exercised to insure accuracy. Your

assistance in this regard is encouraged and you may call (800) 328-2660, ext. 416
for questions, or to provide additional information. Gifts to BCF are an invest-

ment in the preparation of men and women for Christian service. Supporters are
recognized in categories on the following pages.

1990 - 2005  
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George A. Dobbs
Joseph T. Ducanis
Tommy & Erin L. Duke
Arvil & Neil Dunaway
Royce D. & Velma Dyer
Carlton Enfinger
C. Alan Floyd
Carl Floyd
Rebekah Lynn Fries
J. Ronald Fulford
Patrick & Laura Fuller
Peggy Gainer
J. Eddie Gandy
Gibson Garcon
Susan E. Gardner
Ted & Melba Gentile
R. E. Glaze
Gary & Pamela Gluck
Dorothy Gooch
Billie F. Gordon
John Roy Gough
B. Roy Grace
Talbot C. & Iva Gray
Willard B. & Marilyn Greene
Martha P. Greeson
Earl Griffin
Clifford H. & Myrtle Grow
Dale R. Guthrie
Clifford L. & Patricia Halford
Max E. Hammond
Ray & Ann Hammons
Pierre Pedro Harvey
Elbert & Mary Herrington
Homer L. Hines
John R. & Debbie Hines
David Bryant Hingson
Homer L. Hite
Rod & Cindy Hodge
Wendell & Evelyn Hodges
Will & Nancy Holley
Tommy P. Holton
John & Wanda Howell
Gary & Sharon Hunt
Charles M. Hurst
Carl W. & Bonnie Jenkins
William E. & Cindy Jessup
Bertha Judah
Charlton D. & Elaine Keen
Jeffrey A. & Mary Keyes
Christopher & Stephanie King
John T. & Effie Kirby
Robert K. Kirkland
Felicia Arlene Kirkland
Nicholas & Kimberle Kudyk
Edgar & Josie LaFountain
Doris Land
Jerry W. Lee, Jr.
Gloria R. Little
Laura B. Lobinske
David F. Long
Herbert V. Lundy
Calletano Joe Marin
Jim Nalls
Jason Daniel Nave
Mary Olds
C. Timothy & Sabrina Patterson
Clifford Pelham
James E. & Jessie Perry
J. Paul & Elizabeth Phillips
Joseph C. & Lois Porter

Woodrow & Elizabeth Porter
D. John Ragland
Cecilia L. Raley
Feliciano F. Ramirez
David Mark Rathel
Irma Revell
Danny W. & Joy Rogers
R. William & Jane Roland
Norman Runyon
Robert P. Salter
Jimmy R. Seay
Sarah T. Senterfitt
Joan Shepard
Daniel G. & Pamela Sims
Fincher Smith
Brock P. Smith
Carol D. Spears
Barbara T. Spears
Barbara B. Stevens
Russell & Elizabeth Sullivan
Elmer “Bud” & Norma Taylor
Willene P. Thomas
Peter James Tilbe
John B. & Terri Turner
Peter S. & Sandra Van Pelt
Oby Vann
Fred E. & Melissa Wagoner
Leroy Wall
M. Todd & Faithe Ward
Herschel Ward
Byron Ward
Bobby & Ronda Waynick
Lois Wells
James H. Williams
Wiregrass Wood Supply

Honor gifts

DR. & MRS. TRAP BOWEN
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen

MELBA & LAWERENCE
BRYANT’S 50TH
ANNIVERSARY
Gail Mann

DR. & MRS. MICHAEL
BURNS
Charlton & Elaine Keen

DR. EARL CARROLL
Charlton & Elaine Keen

MRS. MARGUERITE CLIF-
FORD’S 80TH BIRTHDAY
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

DR. DAVID COGGINS
Gail Mann

REV. TRAVIS HUDSON
Mr. Charles M. Grimsley

DR. & MRS. THOMAS A.
KINCHEN
Dr. & Mrs. Trap Bowen

MRS. PAULINE LAMBERT
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

LAWERENCE LINDSEY
Cathy Brock-Revell

BILL MALONE
Cathey Brock-Revell

MR. ANDY MORROW
Dr. & Mrs. Jack W. Morrow

MR. GEORGE MORROW, JR
Dr. & Mrs. Jack W. Morrow

MR. JOE L. MORROW
Dr. & Mrs. Jack W. Morrow

MR. JOHN MORROW
Dr. & Mrs. Jack W. Morrow

DR. DON ODOM
Gretchen Scott Vann

DR. ANDREW ORESTANO
Dr. & Mrs. Jack W. Morrow

REV. MICHAEL ORR
Mildred Y. Farrior

DR. & MRS. JERRY OSWALT
Mr. & Mrs. Don McMullan

REV. CHARLES R. PARKER
Jim & Linda Nalls
Jimmy & Sue Clanton

DR. & MRS. PAUL 
ROBINSON
Randy & Laurin Schultz

MS. HELEN SCHMITT
Robert & Susan Wilson

REV. JAMES DAVID
SOUTHERLAND
Mr. Paul Puckett

DR. & MRS. JOHN SULLIVAN
Rachel Godwin

GERTRUDE & WILLIE 
TAYLOR’S 50TH
ANNIVERSARY
Gail Mann

DR. & MRS. BUD WARE’S
WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARY
Gail Mann

DR. & MRS. WES YATES
Rachel Godwin

memory gifts

MRS. GAIL DIETRICH
ADAMS
Gail Mann

MR. JERRY M. ADAMS
Dr. & Mrs. J. W. Lee

JOE BARRETT
Florida Campers on Mission

MARY LOU BOOZER
John Boozer

JIM BRADSTREET
Florida Campers on Mission

MRS. SONIA BRANCACCIO
Mrs. Geneva Burch

AGNES BROWN
Martha Kay & Finley
McRae

MR. WILLIAM “BILL”
BUNTIN
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards
Carl & Jeanette Floyd

JOHN BUSH
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

CLARICE CALDWELL
Martha G. Kennon

MRS. EDNA CANNON
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards
Dr. & Mrs. J. W. Lee
Elizabeth Porter
Doris Davis

DOYLE & MILDRED 
CARLTON
John Roy Gough
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus D.
Shackelford

MRS. ANGIE CARTHEN
Florida Campers on Mission

MR. HARVEY CHAVERS
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

REV. WILLIAM “BILL”
CHOATE
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

MR. TOM CHORNEY
Mr. & Mrs. Willard Boman

WILLIS ALEX COLLINS
Roy & Shirley Bateman

MR. FLOYD M. COOPER
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

MRS. NANNIE CORDELL
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards
Cathy P. Williams
Gail Mann

MR. BUD CORLEY
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Buddy Waites

LOUISE CRAWFORD
Gail Mann

JOHN M. CREEL, JR. 
James F. Lee

ELEANOR CRUTCHFIELD
Tom Crutchfield

JIM CRUTCHFIELD
Gail Mann
Dr. & Mrs. J. W. Lee

LINDA RISINGER 
CUNNINGHAM
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

REV. ROBERT “BOB” 
CUPSTID
Rachel J. Godwin

MR. EARL S. DARBY
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee 

PROF. CECIL DAVIS
Jeff & Sylvia Williams

JOHN R. DAVIS
Dorothy W. Albritton
Pat & Paul Albritton

VAL DIEHL
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen
Dr. & Mr.s R. C. Hammack
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R.
Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle S. Luke
Mr. & Mrs. Lynn J. Bridges
Mr. Tommy Smith

MARY ANN DRIGGERS
Joyce M. Troyer

DOROTHY A DYE
Pat & Paul Albritton

MR. JOHN CLINTON
EDWARDS
Mr. & Mrs. Willard Boman

MR. BILL EVANS
Florida Campers on Mission

MINNIE FARMER
Gail Mann

W. D. FLETCHER
Florida Campers on Mission

MR. JAMES FLOYD
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

MAMIE NELLE FRISBIE
Richard Frisbie

MRS. CLARA GRACE
James Roy Grace

A.B. GREEN
Robert J. & Virginia M.
Cook

BLANCHE HAGLER
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

LOUNETTE HALSTEAD
Doris Davis
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

MR. J. W. HAMM
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

MR. HAROLD HAMMOCK
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen

BARBARA HARDER
Florida Campers on Mission

MR. FRED HARRIS
Laurita Woodham & Family

ALTON A. “BUD” HARRISON
William & Joan Timmons

MR. DIXON HAYS
Florida Campers on Mission

DAVID HICKS
Rachel J. Godwin

MRS. MARY LEE KEA
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen

REV. JESSE C. KENNON
Martha G. Kennon

MR. JOE KNOWLES
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

REV. B. A. LAMBERT
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

WALLACE PAUL LEE
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry W. Lee, Jr.

MR. LEE LEMOS
Florida Campers on Mission

RICKI LIEBSTER
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

HAROLD LOCKMILLER
Mr. & Mrs. L. Trevette
Weeks

MRS. JACKIE T. MALONE
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen
Dr. & Mrs. R. C. Hammack
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle S. Luke
Mr. Tommy Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Lynn Bridges
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee
Gail Mann
Cathy P. Williams
Dr. & Mrs. Walter Draughon
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards
Dr. & Mrs. Irvin Murrell
Dr. & Mrs. Paul Robinson
Willard & Marilyn Greene
John & Effie Kirby

MR. CURTIS MCADAMS
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee
Lynn & Annie Lois Bridges
Gail Mann
Doris Davis

MRS. MYRTLE MCDANIEL
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

MRS. ADA LEE MEGEHEE
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee
Mrs. Jerolyn Barnhart
Ms. N. J. Lee

MRS. FANNIE L. MCINNIS
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

MRS. MICKIE MITCHELL
Mr. & Mrs. Willard Boman

MR. GEORGE W. MORROW,
SR. 
Dr. Jack W. Morrow

MRS. MARY FRANCIS 
MORROW
Dr. Jack W. Morrow

MR. MIKE MOSELEY
Rev. Danny & Joy Rogers

MRS. MARY E. MULLINS
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

MR. PORTER NICHOLS
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

MS. MAUDE NORTON
Mr. & Mrs. Willard Boman

MR. BILL PICK
Florida Campers on Mission

ELIZABETH PARKER
Herbert & Gynelle Lundy

MRS. FLORENCE PATE
Willard & Marguerite
Boman

DALLAS PAUL
Rachel J. Godwin

MRS. JANE PENDER
Gail Mann

MRS. DEAN PENTON
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

REV. KEENER PHARR
Dr. & Mrs. Joe Courson

ANNE T. POPPELL
William & Joan Timmons

GLENN & LOIS POWERS
Bill & Cindy Brinkley
Lynn & Annie Lois Bridges
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen
Dr. & Mrs. R. C. Hammack
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R.
Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle S. Luke

THELMA PRESLEY
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Wall
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Sullivan

MR. JESSE REED
Mazie Ketner

MRS. MAGGIE REVELL
Cathy Brock-Revell

MR. W. C. REVELL
Mrs. Irma Revell

ESTHER IRENE P. RICH
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

REV. PERRY RILEY
Mr. & Mrs. James H.
Williams, Jr.

MRS. EUDINE RETHERFORD
Gail Mann

MR W. C. REVELL
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee
Doris Davis
Mrs. Irma Revell
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MR. WILLIAM RISINGER
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

GRACE ROBERTS
Mazie Ketner

R. H. “ BOB” ROBERTS
Elinor E. Roberts

CHARLES ROBINSON
Florida Campers on Mission

DR. JACK SANDERS
Gail Mann

BUELL & OPAL SAPP
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee

EDITH SEDEQUIST
Florida Campers on Mission

TRAVIS SHEETS
Mr. & Mrs. C. Finley
McRae

REV. W. CLYDE SHEW
Earl & Miron Griffin
Barbara Spears
Carol D. Spears

MR. JERRY SHIVER
Lynn & Annie Lois Bridges

MR. LEONARD SHORES
Mrs. Peggy Gainer

MR. DON SIZEMORE
Gail Mann

MR. HOUSTON SMITH
James & Jessie Perry

DR. JAMES E. 
SOUTHERLAND
Mr. Paul Puckett

ME. JOE SPEIGHT
Mr. & Mrs. Jackie R. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Fulford
Homer & Martha Hite
Carvil & Jacqueline Chalk

MR. GLENN STEPHENS
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

MR. PAUL STULTZ
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Wall

OPAL SUMNER
Cathy Brock-Revell

CLINT TAYLOR
Dr. Jack W. Morrow

FRANCIS TAYLOR
Dr. Jack W. Morrow

WALTER TERRELL
Florida Campers on Mission

MARVIN C. THOMAS
Florida Campers on Misison

AL TOWNSEND
Rachel J. Godwin

MRS. CHRISTINE TRIEB-
WASSER
Mazie Ketner

DR. ROBERT & MARTHA
TROTTER
Jeff & Mary Dean Keyes

FRANKIE VOLF
Rev. & Mrs. James E. Perry

JACKSON LANE WAMBLES
Gail Mann

MISTY WELLS
Lynn & Annie Lois Bridges
Tommy Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R.
Parker
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A.
Kinchen
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle S. Luke
Dr. & Mrs. R. C. Hammack

MRS. ERA WILLIAMS
Mrs. Lois Wells

MR. ERNEST WINGATE
Rev. & Mrs. Adrian Wingate

FLOY & DOUG WILLIAMS
Fincher Smith

MR. GUYTON WILLIAMS
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards

MR. HUGH WOOLLEY
Dr. & Mrs. Wiley Richards
Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Lee
Gail Mann
Doris Davis

Alabama Alumni
Alabama/Balkum Baptist

Church
Rev. Timothy I. Alexander
Winfred Allen
Ben and Barbara Amlong
Anderson Family Foundation,

Inc.
Appalachee/Gadsden County

Baptist Association Hispanic
Charles F.  & Willa Albright

Anderson Family Endowed
Anderson Family Foundation
Angus Lane Anderson & Mary

Shy Anderson
Lucile Anderson
A. B.  & Hilda Andrews Family
Antioch Baptist Church
Helen C. Argo
Agnes P. Axson Memorial
Judge W. T. Bailey
Bailey-Cox Music
Christopher M. Barber
June Esther Bateman
Leroy Benefield
Dr. & Mrs. Leroy Benefield
Jeff & Mina Bloodworth
T. S. Boehm
Irene S. Boman
Olene Braxton
J. Walter & Missouri Brewer
Homer A. & Irma W. Brinkley
Timothy & Christopher Burns
Robert Edward Chapman, Sr.
Chatlos Foundation
Thomas Perkins Clifford 
Jesse W. Clopton, Sr.
Bill Cook
Julian & Cammie Cole
Evelyn Collier Education 
George E. Crowell
J. Nixon Daniel, Jr.
J. Nixon Daniel, Sr.
Charles & Martha Davis
John Dicks
Arminta M. Donaldson
Jacqueline Perry Draughon

International
Walter D. Draughon, Jr.
Alfred I. duPont Foundation
Mattye E. DuPree
Floyd & Lottie Dykes

Calvin & Claudia Edeker
A. M. & Mae Everett and

Lillian S. Nagy
Faculty Wives
C. W. Fambrough
First Baptist Church, Eau Gallie, 

Melbourne, FL
Shelby Foster Fisher
Baptist College of Florida

Alumni Association
Florida Campers on Mission
Graves/O’Quinn
Herman F. Greer
Greenwood Baptist Church
Dalton Hagler, Sr.
Lillie J. Haire
The Hall, Hoffman, & Leary 

Memorial
Flora Jo Hall Memorial
T.J. & Mary Frances Harris
Thomas Granville Hayden
Violet Hayward
Carlton & Lydia Herndon
Hickox Memorial
Lois B. & John Hipps
Grace Hudspeth
M. Dewitt & Theresa Jackson
James-Hudspeth
Earl Hutto Foundation
W. K. Jenkins
J. S. Judah & Mrs. Lula Dillard

Judah
Jesse Craig Kennon
Ketner Family
Ruth Ann Kinchen 
N. B. Langford
David Lauen
Dr. J.W. and Joyce Lee
M. J., P. J. and W. P. Lee
Philip W. Lett
Archie Linderman
Litzell
N. Edward Mann
J. G. Manuel
Thomas E. (Marty) Martin
Judson & Nellie McElroy
Earl H. Merritt Memorial 
Earl H. Merritt Memorial

Annual
L. Don Miley
F. H. Morgan
G. W. & Mary Frances Morrow

Mt. Pleasant Baptist Church
John L. Murrell
F. H. Nelson
Opdyke
Jerry and Shelvie Oswalt
Edward and Evelyn Owens and

James and Willie
McCormick Memorial
Music

Violet Pearson
M. G. & Ethel P. Piggs
Leonard G. Ratzlaff
Rice-Savell
Charlie Richards
Max and Laura Robinett
Barbara Ross
C. H. St. John
James M. Scott
Sherrer Annual Scholarship
Serena Shutt
Jefferson Lee Smith Memorial
Jim & Mabel Southerland
Southern Baptist Foundation
Spangenberg
L. D. & D. M. Spivey
Arthur Stainback
Lloyd and Eva Mae Stanland
Gerry Strawn
John & Nancy Sullivan 

Scholarship Fund
Harold & Mary Ann Taylor
Kay S. Taylor
Lanis E. Taylor
Purvis N. Taylor
Thacker Family Scholarship
Eugene Thompson
Tolson Bivocational Ministers’
Austin Lavon Tomlinson
William E. Touchton, Jr.
O. H. Townley
Mr. & Mrs. W. B. Townley, Sr.
Eva Rebecca Vaughn
C. N. Walker
Gladys Wasdin
Glen Watford
Webb Scholarship Fund
Pencie W. Wester
James Whitworth
Margaret Willsey
Luther Ray Woodward

1990 - 2005  

endowed scholarships at bcf

Saturday, Sept. 10 - 6:30 p.m.
$15 general admission
$20 preferred seating

Tickets go on sale August 16

for more info: 800.328.2660 x543

Nora Alexander
Benjamin S. Beach
Mary Leitha Elkin Bell
Gary & Freda Crawford
Verna Whitfield Crews
Myrtle Dame
Bertha C. Daniel
Charles Yow Davis
Jewell Davis
Mae S. Davis
Martha Elizabeth Connally

Davis
Jacqueline Louise Perry

Draughon
Walter D. Draughon, Jr.
Col. & Mrs. Syril Faine
Mary White Folks

Doris Forrest
Rev. & Mrs. Clifford H. Grow
Violet Hayward
Eta J. Hilton
Gus & Gena Johnson
Thomas Tapley Jones
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Kinchen
Charles & Dorothy Litzell
Lucius Henry McMullen
Henry Messer
Mamie "Happy" A.  Mitchell
Leona B. Newman
Charles A. & Lenore Pearson
Shoffie Riley Newton Phillips
Lela M. Prescott
Arthur Rathje
Anne Rathje

Rev. & Mrs. John H. Reynolds
Wiley & Betty Richards
Lewis & Mabel Rogers
James M. Scott
Dillard F. Sebastian
Charles D. Shore
Lois Shotwell
Carrol & Lois Shupe
Irene Hale Skinner
Conrad St. John & Ruth B. St.

John
Elmer G. “Bud” & Norma

Taylor
Alice Fay Rackley Warren
James H. Warren, Sr.
Sam Weeks

heritage society at bcf

i n  c o n c e r t

Heritage Society members are those who have bequest to The Baptist College
of Florida or have included the college in their will or estate plan. Members
are listed on a plaque located adjacent to the “Tree of Life” in the Graceville

Building. To become a member, the college should receive written
notification by letter or a copy of a part of the trust agreement,

will, or codicil that lists the college as a beneficiary.

Find out how you can join the Heritage Society
or begin an endowed scholarship at BCF today!

Call (800) 328-2660, ext. 416
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